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This month we had two sched-
uled speakers the first being Carl 
Shaver from the NRA’s Youth 
Hunter Education Challenge 
(YHEC). Carl has a last minute 
situation develop and couldn’t 
make it to the meeting but our very 
own Charlie Cookson gave us the 
basics of the program. Carl is locat-
ed in Prineville. The YHEC pro-

gram is a free program provide for 
by the NRA to provide a fun envi-
ronment for kids 18 and under to 
improve their hunting, marksman-
ship and safety skills. They use 
simulated hunting situations, live 
fire exercises, educational and re-
sponsibility events to build upon 
skills learned in basic hunter edu-
cation courses and encourage safer, 
lifelong hunting habits.  

From rifle, bow and muzzle-
loader shooting at life-sized targets, 
to wildlife identification, map and 
compass orienteering and more, 
YHEC participants can get hands-
on training in eight skill areas, giv-
ing them expertise in all methods 
of take and all types of game. 

This program has had over 1.2 
million participants since inception 
and yet for many of at the meeting, 
this was the first time we had heard 
about it. If you would like to know 
more, you can visit 
yhec@nrahg.org or call 800-492-
4868. Consider sharing this with a 
family with a youth hunter or con-
sider volunteering. You can also 
contact Carl directly at 541 881-
7991 or email him at  
csbcshaver@gmail.com. 

Our second speaker was Can-
dy Yow re the DC Project and 
the 2nd Amendment.  

The DC Project involves one 
lady from every state gathering in 
Washington DC once or twice a 
year to meet with Senators & Con-
gressmen regarding our 2nd 
Amendment Rights as well as par-
ticipation in a rally on the front 
lawn of Congress.  It’s an amazing 
time, with long hours, several miles 

of walking and running between 
meetings and a positive feeling of 
actually making a difference.  I am 
honored to have represented Ore-
gon in 2019, and will be doing so 
again in June 2020.  As the Repre-
sentative of Oregon, I am to reach 
out to our Senators & Congressmen 
here in Oregon throughout the year 
by writing letters, attending fo-
rums, and asking them to allow us 
to share why the 2nd Amendment 
is so important to us all.  The ladies 
of DC Project are a very diverse 
group, we have Professional shoot-
ers, International Shooters, Olym-
pic Champion Shooters, Hunters, 
Victims of Abuse, and many more, 
each with a story that needs to be 
heard.  These politicians sometimes 
need to hear those stories, every-
thing is not always perfect in the 
real world and they need to know 
that.  We are to remain By-partisan 
and professional dur-
ing these meetings and 
only repeat our story 
and facts.  

The two main 
things we hit upon is how loosing 
our rights would effect us as wom-
en, and the Red Flag Law, which 
was created with good intentions 
but has backfired terribly and has 
way too many unanswered and 
mishandled issues.   

I have just organized a State 
team consisting of eight ladies and 
we will plan our first trip to Salem 
to meet with Senators and Con-
gressmen in the next few months.  I 
am super excited about this as well 
as honored to represent this state, 

NEXT CHAPTER 
MEETING 

 

February 12th, 2020 
Come join us for dinner and con-
versation at 6:00 pm for the next 
chapter meeting! The presenta-
tion starts at 7:00 pm. Meetings 

are now held at: 
 

Bend Golf & Country Club 
61045 Country Club Dr 
Bend Oregon   97702 

 

Just a heads up–  The available 
no-host buffet is a great dinner 

and we encourage you all to join 
us as we support this option so 

that we may continue to hold our 
meetings here. Please pay John 
Bambe with cash or check for 

your meal ($20) so he can keep 
track. You pay your own bar tab. 
It’s a great place for us to meet, 

has everything we need for a 
great meeting and the view is 

beautiful!  Please come experi-
ence the Bend OHA meetings! 

Visit our website: 

https://oregonhunters.org/bend

-chapter 

November 2019 
January 2020 



 
 
 
 
 

CALENDAR 
 
Jan 31 Upland Wild Game Bird Season Closed for Flue and Ruffed 

Grouse, Chukar and Hungarian Partridge, and Quail 
 
Feb 10th Controlled Spring Bear Application Deadline 
 
February 12th General Chapter Mtg at Bend Golf & Country Club 6:00pm 
 
March 11th General Chapter Mtg at Bend Golf & Country Club 6:00pm 
 
March 14th Chapter Banquet —. Mule Deer Classic at The Riverhouse 
 
March 31st Last day for Oregon’s Bird Hunting Preserve Season 
 
April 1 Some of the Spring Bear seasons open. Others open April 15 
 
April 15th  Oregon’s General Spring Turkey Season opens 
 
May 5th Big Game Controlled Hunt Application Deadline (except spring 

The Bend Chapter currently has 571 members, up 12 from 
last month.   
 
   Welcome new members! 

 
  We currently have some delinquent members so please  
  remember to renew your memberships!  
  You don’t want to miss out!  
 

The chapter would encourage you to attend the monthly  
chapter meetings and the many chapter activities.  

 
Get active in OHA and benefit from all that OHA is doing to help  

Preserve and Improve Hunting in Oregon! 



and as you all know, I am very passionate about our 
2nd Amendment Rights.   

Candy was also invited to attend a Greg Walden 
Forum where she spoke to Greg Walden and his team 
about these same topics. She shared with us a copy of 
her speech: First and foremost, I want to tell you 
“Thank You” for taking the time to come and listen, 
after visiting Washington DC this past Summer, I 
have a renewed appreciation of how busy you are.  I 
also want to thank you for listening, as you are fully 
aware, we don’t have many in this State that will lis-
ten to us, Thank you.  

I am sure you are already aware that I will be 
covering our 2nd Amendment Rights that are being 
threatened on a daily basis.  Being a part of our Con-
stitution, we as Gun owners are not willing to allow 
those to be taken, and as Gun owners we are the ones 
that are fighting not only to protect those rights but 
also to put in place ways to help prevent violent 
crime.  Education is the only way to prevent more. 
Fear comes from not understanding and our Country 
no longer understands firearms other than what they 
see on the news, hence causes fear.  Education will 
take the fear from those that don’t understand and 
allow them to actually be able to protect themselves.  

 

"Those who deny freedom to others deserve it not 
for themselves, and, under a just God, cannot long 
retain it."  Abraham Lincoln  

We want you to know that we are not the mon-
sters they make us out to be. We want them to know 
that the firearms community in this country is doing 
something to prevent violent crime. We are leading 
the way on meaningful safety measures with pro-
grams such as Project Childsafe, Eddie Eagle, or the 
Kid Safe Foundation that teach kids about firearm 
safety. ‘FASTER Saves Lives’ and ‘School Shield’ 
are school security programs, and ‘Walk the Talk 
America’ is a suicide prevention program. These ini-
tiatives are being driven by the firearms community. 
If Congress really wants to make a difference in gun-
related deaths, I urge them to get behind these pro-
grams and fund them. Because we believe one life 
unjustifiably taken is one life too many. Education 
over legislation. 

The other main concern is the Red Flag law; alt-
hough the goal of handling mental health issues is on 
track the huge amount of Grey area in this will only 
cause more violent crimes.  Criminals can see this 
and will and already have abused it.  We have statis-
tics from the oldest Red Flag states, Connecticut & 
Indiana, with Colorado coming in with some stagger-
ing results as well.  These indicate that most people 
targeted by the law were never convicted of a crime, 
and the few that were often were a result of the sei-
zure demand.  And what is most unacceptable is that 
of all “never convicted” thus innocent citizens 85% 
never had their property returned and in some cases 
their rights.  This is simply not acceptable.  We all 
know our law enforcement is overwhelmed with 
what they already have to do, now they are having to 
respond to numerous calls and then go and take inno-
cent people’s firearms, they have to store them, go to 
the hearings that should happen immediately but of-
ten takes months, and then figure out how to return 
the firearms to the right people.  All of this is a very 
grey area that is not being done quickly or correctly.  
During this time these innocent people are now help-
less to defend themselves and or their families.  

I am not here to point fingers or accuse, I am 
simply here to try to help fix our problems here in 
Oregon and Nationwide. I want to somehow talk and 
explain these problems to those that can make a dif-
ference.  I want to be involved in any and all 2nd 
Amendment Rights initiative’s here in this State.  

 

The people of these United States are the rightful 
Masters of both Congress’s & Courts.  Not to over-
throw the Constitution but to overthrow the men who 
pervert the Constitution.    Abraham Lincoln  
 

(cont. from Page 1) 



Member of the Year Nominations 
Nov and December mark the months when members recognize 

and nominate others for member of the year. This year’s 
nominees are: 

 
• Eric Brown 
• Doug Stout 
• John Bambe 
• Wendy Jordon Dixon 
• Bob Dixon 
 

Please thank all our nominees for their outstanding contribution. 
We voted on member of the year at the January meeting. The 
winner will be announced at the Mule Deer Classic Banquet.  

Chapter Business Summary: 
 

• We have officer positions open for nominations or volunteers for 
Project Manager and Secretary. Contact any officer for more info. 

• Board Member Service Award: We had a motion to recognize any 
board member that serves for 2 consecutive years or more to award 
them a Bench Made Knife (valued at $200 or less). The members 
voted in favor and the motion passed.  

• The Bend Chapter is starting work to plan for an advance youth 
hunting camp for the summer of 2021. JR Lorimor is the committee 
chair and seeking volunteers. If you would like to be a part of this 
planning, please contact him.  

• In Washington DC and new bill called the “American Wild Game & 
Livestock Protection Act” if passed will remove wolves from the 
endangered species act and allow them to be managed by each state.  

• ODFW is not interested in training range offers which are required for 
the hunter safety training field day test. The chapter discussed this 
issue. A motion was made by Brian Gainer and 2nd by Bill Littlefield to 
provide range safety officer training to up to 10 members and for up to 
two people to received the trainer certification training, not to exceed 
$2,000, in order to support future hunter ed field day range needs. 
This trained members will also be an important resource at our other 
events and activities that involve life-fire. The motion passed.  

• We are asking for more members to attend our monthly meeting. We 
currently get between 20 and 35 members attending. Consider 
coming so that we can hear what is important to you and so that you 
can benefit form the speakers and materials that are shared. Don’t be 
surprised if you get a phone call from a member asking for some input 
and feedback, along with an invitation to attend chapter activities. 

• Fred Newton reported on Rager Ranger station in the Ochocos. There 
are now only two buildings remaining. One is a modular and the other 
is on the historic register. The rest have been removed. OHA was 
asked if we will have use for the building during our volunteer work in 
the area.  

• The Ladies Hunting Camp in Oregon will be 4 days long this year. 
Contact Candy Yow for more info or any chapter board member.  



 

Mule Deer Classic 2020 
 

The Bend chapter of the Oregon Hunters Association announces its  
 
 

“28th Annual Mule Deer Classic” 
banquet & fundraiser  

 

The event will be held at the  
Bend Riverhouse Convention Center 

March 14, 2020 
 

This is the main fundraiser for the year and it enables us to fund chapter  
habitat projects, scholarships, youth programs and more. 

 
You can help make it a success with a donation or by volunteering at the banquet! 

Planning meetings are underway and scheduled to be held at  
 

Pappy’s  Pizzeria—20265 Meyer Dr.  Bend 
 

February 19 and 26, and March 3.   
 

6:00 pm with pizza and soft drinks provided. 
 
 

If you have been looking to get involved 
 in chapter activities, this is a fun and  

 meaningful way to contribute! 
 

Please bring donations to the meetings so we can get them entered in the  
database, or give them to a banquet committee member. 

 
If you have any questions about the banquet, please contact  

Susan Myers at 
susanmmyers@sbcglobal.net  

 
Or call 541-639-5024 

 
We appreciate your help and look forward to seeing you there! 

 









 

OHA Bend Chapter Officers 

 
President   Bob Dixon        (503) 572-2805 

1st VP   Doug Stout        (541) 312-8332 

2nd VP   Charlie Cookson      ( 541) 280-7525  

Treasurer   John Bambe        (541) 480-9848 

Secretary   Wendy Dixon        (503) 572-2806 

At Large (Youth Adv)   JR Lorimor        (541) 420-2741 

At-Large (Y&FD)   Kevin Borst        (541) 480-7323 

At-Large (Media)   Bob Buddenbohn    (817) 470-7018  

Project Coordinator   Eric Brown        (541) 330-0140 

Paulina Projects   Fred Newton        (541) 389-1321 
Coordinator 

Banquet Chair   Susan Myers      (541) 639 5024 

Past President   Bill Littlefield        (541) 429-2950 

Youth President   Brock Guthrie       (541)-699-8330 

 

Website:  

http://oregonhunters.org/bend-chapter 

or 
http://oregonhunters.org 

Treasurer’s Report 
 

John Bambe was pleased to report that the current Bend Chapter's 
OHA checking account balance was  

$39,713 as of January 8th, 2019. 
Come to the meetings and hear what OHA is doing. 

Consider getting involved !  
 

It really is gratifying and helps OHA 
do the Right Things for  

Oregon Hunting, Habitat and Wildlife. 
 



Monthly Door Prize 
 

The January door prize winner was Larry Sharp. 
Larry won a $25 Gift Certificate to Sportsman’s Ware-

house.  
Come to the meeting and win! 

Seriously, Good Stuff! 

January Membership Raffle 
 

The name drawn for $350.00 worth of Sporting equipment was Arlin Ziemann 
of Bend. 

 
Arlin was not present and therefore did not win.   :( 

 
YOU  HAVE TO BE AT THE MEETING TO WIN!  

We all have a nice evening at the meeting.. Come and meet other chapter mem-
bers and start having some fun by getting involved. (and bring your friends!) 

You can win raffles and get some new gear! ) 
 

2019 Annual Raffle for $350 worth of sporting equip-

 
February Speakers 

2/12/20 
 

John Stephenson, USFW biologist — Wolves in Oregon 
Holly Higgins, Silvies Sporting Dog Club — Dog trails  

 

Banquet Reminders 
 

Don’t forget to register to attend the banquet by Feb 14th to make 
the early bird deadline. Last year we did sell out early. 

 
We are collecting donations for the banquet and each of us likely 

has a connection with a business where a donation could be 
obtained.  We can pick the item up if you can arrange for the 

donation. Nearly all donations are tax deductible and come with a 
donation receipt. Donations can be accepted until Mar 6th. 
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